For Freedom of Speech in Ukraine

In February 2012 our friend and colleague Grzegorz Rossolinski-Liebe, a doctoral student at the University of Hamburg, was prevented from giving a series of lectures in Dnipropetrovsk and Kyiv on the Ukrainian nationalist Stepan Bandera and the ethnic and political violence of the OUN and UPA. Grzegorz had been invited by the Heinrich Böll Foundation, the German Embassy and the German Academic Exchange Service. During the only lecture that he gave in Ukraine, at the German Embassy in Kyiv, picket lines were placed in front of the building by members of the right wing ultranationalist party Svoboda. Protesters held posters and banners accusing him of being an “advocate of the Nazis,” a “liberal fascist,” and a “mendacious great-grandson of Goebbels.”

In addition, pressure was put on a number of institutions to cancel his lectures, and a campaign of contempt, hatred, fanaticism, and intimidation was launched against the young researcher.

The sudden cancellation of three lectures by Grzegorz in Dnipropetrovsk and Kyiv that had been planned long in advance, less than 48 hours before their announced start, indicates that pressure had been placed on the institutions where the lectures were supposed to take place. In the end, only one lecture could be held—inside the German Embassy (formally on German territory) and under heavy protection by the Ukrainian police.

Grzegorz has been also harassed by a number of Ukrainian intellectuals who have called him a “propagandist,” “political agitator” and various other terms. There have been claims that his lecture was planned as a “scandalous event” or that he uses “such anachronistic terms as ‘fascism.’” Very few Ukrainian intellectuals have spoken out against this obvious violation of freedom of speech and academic research, and some of them even denounced the speaker. In addition, some people, including students, have received threats for supporting Grzegorz.
The dispute around the OUN and Stepan Bandera not only continues to divide Ukraine, but is also estranging a large part of Ukraine’s pro-Western elite from their friends and colleagues in such countries as Poland, Germany, and the United States.

We are concerned with the breach in freedom of speech and opinion in Ukraine.
We are concerned with the freedom and independence of academic research.

Regardless of our political views, we as researchers cannot clearly enough express our rejection of this unacceptable behaviour.
LINKS:

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=D7zhI5QMnAs
http://revizor.ua/news/elections/20120301_national_socialists

http://www.algemeiner.com/2012/03/01/ukrainian-academic-freedom-and-democracy-under-siege/
http://www.istpravda.com.ua/short/2012/03/13/76630/
IMPORTANT 

This declaration is placed on this petition site so that people who would like to sign but are afraid of consequences may do so anonymously (if this is your case, you may use the “comments” to briefly indicate this).
